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Regional Public Health, Community Health Building, Hutt Hospital, Private Bag 31907, Lower Hutt 

Phone: 04 570 9002 Fax: 04 570 9211 Email: rph@huttvalleydhb.org.nz 

To: General Practices, Pharmacists, After-Hours Centres and Emergency Departments 

in the greater Wellington and Wairarapa regions 

From: Dr Annette Nesdale, Medical Officer of Health 

Date: 04/03/2020 

Title: National Health Advisory: Update on novel coronavirus (COVID-19) response 
 

Please distribute the following information to relevant staff in your organisation.  

All public health alerts are available at www.rph.org.nz/publichealthalerts 
 

National Health Advisory: Update on novel coronavirus (COVID-19) 
response 

 

ADVISORY SUMMARY:  

 

This is to inform you that in the evening of 03/03/2020, the Ministry of Health was informed of a 

second confirmed case of coronavirus COVID-19 in New Zealand. The patient is in their 30s and 

has a recent travel history through Northern Italy. They are unwell and are isolated in their home 

in Auckland. Public Health officials are undertaking appropriate actions to manage risk to the local 

community. The National Health Co-ordination Centre (NHCC) are in close contact with health care 

providers looking after the case and their whanau. 

 

The situation is being closely monitored and updates will be provided on the Ministry’s website 

where appropriate.  

Thank you for your ongoing support in protecting the health of the New Zealand public.  
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